
 

 

 

 

On July 13, 2011 the Blaine 

Airport Promotion Group was 

host to a large summer 

program from Anoka-Hennepin 

School District 11 that toured 

the Blaine Airport as part of an 

Aerospace and Transportation 

program. 

Complete Helicopter, Inc. rolled 

out their helicopters for a close 

up walk-around view of one of 

the most versatile flying 

machines in existence today.  

A helicopter has one or more 

motor-driven rotors instead of 

fixed wings giving its ability to 

take off and land vertically, hover in a selected place, and 

move in any direction. Forward movement is developed by 

increasing the rotation of rotor blades until the lift (of the 

wing like rotor blades) reaches a point of overcoming the 

weight of the helicopter. 

The helicopter takes off straight up with the increased lift. 

The pilot can tilt the rotor to control the direction the 

helicopter will go by what is known as cycle pitch change. 

Adjusting the wings on the main rotor will produce more 

thrust on one side of the rotor than on the other.  The 

cycling of the rotor blades will require a constant pitch 

change of the main rotor blades.  Each blade will swivel as 

they turn through a complete revolution by the linkage 

system and swash-plate which rotates around the shaft and 

allows the blades to swivel with each revolution of the rotor 

to produce the directional thrust required.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Collective Control raises or lowers the entire swash plate 

assembly as a unit to change the pitch of both blades 

simultaneously and controls the total thrust of the main rotor. 

The cyclic control has the effect of changing the pitch of the rotor 

blades unevenly, creating more lift on one side of the helicopter 

than the other causing the helicopter to tip and move forward, 

backward, or sideways. 

Foot pedals are used in controlling the tail rotor blades. The tail 

rotor counteracts forces of its engine providing a controlled 

amount of thrust from the tail rotor so that the helicopter can 

rotate from side to side.  

  

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

On June 11, 2013 we were host to over 90 students that will 

be advancing into the third grade in the fall. They were here 

to study how a museum works and what young students 

would like to see in an Aerospace museum.  The students 

were presented with a lesson by Chris Gabiou titled 

“Meteorology for Pilots” while the students had their noon 

lunch.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Several other stations were set up for the students to visit 

and as they worked with items of interest that are related to 

everyday life experiences and had instruction on basic 

airplane operation. 

 

On July 16, 2013 we are expecting 300 students from the 

North St. Paul Schools to tour the entire airfield.  These 

students are studying transportation and will have an 

opportunity to see how an airport works and visit with some 

of the businesses on the field. 

 

 

 

 

 


